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  President’s Report Since our last committee 

meeting Secretary  Lee and myself attended the 

U3A Presidents’ Day in Melbourne on 10th May. 

The incoming President for Victoria, John 

Parker, welcomed all present and provided an 

update on U3A activities . 

President John also encouraged U3A s to consider various 

funding opportunities that are available to the organization.  

He also explained the guidelines for the new revised ACFE 

funding. 

Seniors Festival for Victoria is from 1 October to 31 October. 

Free Transport for seniors will be available for the week 8/10/17 

to 15/10/17 . 

During the afternoon there were various workshops for the 

delegates to participate in. This provided an opportunity to meet 

delegates from both metro and country and discuss the 

challenges and opportunities that are available. 

A common theme during the day was “marketing and promoting” 

U3A in the local community. Many felt that Probus and Men’s  

Sheds have a higher profile than U3A  

There was a school of thought that University of the Third Age is 

a hard concept to promote. However we were advised that as 

this is a world wide copyright name there are no plans to change 

the name.  

Locally on a sad note we lost a member of Ararat U3A in the 

passing of Mick Moran. Mick had joined U3A this year but due to 

illness was unable to participate in any activities. Thanks to Anne 
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Marshall for representing Ararat U3A at the funeral service. We have also forwarded a sympathy card 

to the family on their loss 

Finally many thanks for getting the message to the various groups to maintain cleanliness of the 

premises during the mice problem.  

Some highlights of this terméééé.. 

ADELAIDE ON THE OVERLAND 

Some walked their cases to the Ararat station on the sunny 

Tuesday morning ready to board the Overland train from 

Melbourne - our start for a gentle comfortable 6 hours of travel to 

Adelaide.  Through the Wimmera, the lowlands of the Murray as it 

wanders to the sea, and then the rolling leafy and green Adelaide 

Hills it was a treat. Thirteen U3A members planned the trip some 

months before; the rail journey seemed to be the main reason.  We ate breakfast together each day 

and then individual choices to …. the Bradman Collection at Adelaide Oval, the tram to Glenelg 

beach, the Market, the Museum with its enormous indigenous collection, the Art Gallery of South 

Australia, the Botanic Gardens, shopping in Rundle Street mall, the beautifully landscaped Zoo and 

the Pandas, or just walking North Terrace admiring the old buildings.  

Three nights and two days of companionship and a variety of food ending at 

‘Jamie’s Italian’ and the great décor of the big old Westpac Bank on the last 

night. Like all breaks, it was great to get away.  Melbourne flower festival made 

for a packed return train! It was a testimony to ‘mature age patience’ with a 

diversion because of a failed engine at Dimboola, - three hours for a 

replacement from Murtoa to arrive and hook on.  

A really nice experience and quite new for some, and the social interaction that 

U3A does so well.    Margaret Burbidge 

 

 

 

 

 



U3A WALKERS CONQUER OUR MOUNTAINS! 

Marg Farrar has been leading these walks regularly for quite some time. She has an extensive 
bushwalking background including, more recently, membership of Grampians Bushwalking Club, in 
which she is very active, leading many walks and participating in others. Amongst other walking 
achievements, she has done the hundreds-of-kilometres-long Camino in Spain. 
 
That having been said, a fair proportion of her U3A walks are short, flat urban community hikes taking 
in local cemeteries and town features rather than more remote forest and dirt road excursions. 
 
I didn’t take on her first walk of this term – the 21 April climb to the top of Mt Ararat – but I have been 
along the route she took several times, and can vouch for its high quality, including the grandeur of 
the ridge-walking to its summit from Stony Point Road, the steep challenge of the final hump, and the 
magnificent 360 degree vistas from the top of this 617m-high peak, including a spectacular 
grandstand view of the Grampians. 
 
I did, however, join her second walk – 28 April, entitled “Bellingham Hill Road”.  
 
There were five of us, and we walked from where our cars were parked near Alexandra Hall up the 
Moyston Road to where, at a height of 397 m, it traverses a ridge of Copes Hill, which is a 456m 
prominence on the Great Dividing Range. Thence down to Phillips Flat Road, along that to 
Bellingham Hill Road and up that to where, at about 400mASL, it crosses the shoulder of Mt 
Chalambar (474mASL) before dropping down to become Tobin Street, which took us back towards 
town. We had a convivial coffee in a Barkly Street café to finish off what had been a pleasant leg-
stretch of about 10.5km. 
 
Other walks planned are Mt Langi Ghiran on 5 May and Spring Lead Cemetery on 12 May. After that 
Marg will be temporarily overseas, but for U3A folk who are interested, there will be walks around 
Alexandra Lake and coffee each Friday commencing 19 May and recurring to the end of this U3A 
term on 30 June. 
 
I should emphasise the friendly and casual nature of these walks, which are geared to the speed of 
the slowest participant, are a social event, and offer multiple benefits including becoming acquainted 
with local features, history and culture as well as enjoying exercise, scenery and abundant fresh air. 
 
Phil Brotchie 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Mt Langi Ghiran conquerors!                                                                          And the heroes of Mt Ararat! 

                                                                           



Forgotten (or nearly forgotten by some) Prime Ministers of Australia 

Thanks to Frank and his team, for a fascinating revision/insight into the history of our early political 
leaders; these sessions are still being appreciated by a keen and dedicated audience. 
  
Times were so different in the first fifty years of Federation, but these P.M.s were mostly working 
men, not born into wealth, privilege or easy times, often self-educated.  And they had a vision for 
Australia, a collective ambition -  they worked on through war, depression, more war, forging the 
basis for a prosperous, self-reliant nation  . . . 
Deakin  the unifier, advocate for Australia’s autonomy, pioneer of social policy. 
Hughes, tenacious leader, defender of Australia’s interests after W.W.I, inspiring loyalty and enmity 
with his party political manoeuvring. 
Curtin, wartime leader, focussed on defending the home base, laying firm foundations for recovery 
and growth of the nation after conflict. 
  
Considering the lives of these early P.M.s, we sense that their legacy was rather closer to what we 
think of as “the national interest”  than the current political style, where personal ambition and 
divisiveness have eroded the meaning of Leadership, compromising constructive policy making. 
Sobering to trace the roots of our policies back to foundations, as we reap the results today with the 
future unfolding so unpredictably!   
  
Kevin Free and Rose Hale 
 

AND SOME THESPIAN FUN WITH JOHN MAWSON 

John and Rob Smith are a wordsmithing team of awesome skill, with numerous plays to their credit, 

performed both here and by other companies who admire their work. In fact, they have a company of 

their own which you can find online: https://www.playonwords.com.au 

This term, John brought along a selection of their plays and depending on how many turned up, 
chose a play so that we could all take on a part. Good fun!! And afterwards, our would-be thespians 
enjoyed a cuppa and a chat.  
 

Remember their play “Anzac Biscuits”? 

Performed at the end of last year……. 

 

 

https://www.playonwords.com.au/


NEW CRAFT IDEAS EMERGED…. 

Folk painting class produced some interesting items: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And new member, Sandra Waterhouse, introduced new cards to make: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FINSKA RULES!! 

What a strange game this Finska is! 
The idea is to get to a score  of 50 to win 
However at a recent game one player, Russell, won the game with 
a score of 12. 
It may be hard to see in the attached photo, but the other three 
players had three consecutive zeros in a row, and that put them out 
of the game. 
It is a unpredictable game, for example, Caterina scored 44 by 
knocking over the number 11 pin four times in a row, Wow. 
  



ARARAT WIND FARM  

On June 16th, thirty-three members of Ararat U3A visited the Ararat Wind Farm. U3A subsidized the 

cost of the hire of a bus from Christians for the excursion. 

At the entrance to the Wind Farm we were met by Shaun Blackie who was our guide for the tour. 

Shaun is the Wind Asset Manager for Winlab. and part of a twelve person team who are responsible 

for maintenance and monitoring the operation. Shaun is a “local “ Ararat citizen and he has worked in 

the industry for 13 years . 

Shaun was an excellent guide as he has an extensive  understanding of  the operations of wind farms 

and capably answered our many questions. Shaun explained that the Ararat Wind Farm is currently 

the third largest wind farm in Australia with a total of 75 towers.  

In the office we watched a powerpoint presentation explaining the establishment of the wind 

farm.After this we had a closer inspection of a tower.  

An added attraction was the magnificent view from the heights of the hills where the towers are 

located. As well as providing the group with an insight into the workings of wind farms, it was also a 

great social afternoon. 

Many thanks to Margaret Burbidge and Pam Brennan for their work in organizing the visit.  

 

Pat McAloon  

President  



BOOKCLUB  

The U3A Bookclub has read five books during the first half of 2017. We meet monthly on Monday 

afternoons, and participate in interesting and robust discussions. We rotate the responsibility of 

leading the group discussion among the members each month. I have asked members of the group 

for their feedback on the books read: 

‘Five good and diverse books! Keeping our minds open’  

Caleb’s Crossing- ‘The author, Geraldine Brooks, has an amazing knack of writing historical novels. 

This is a must read!’ - “An interesting and informative read. Enjoyable and stimulating.”  

All The Light We Cannot See - ‘great story which gave us an insight into the personal experiences of 

people during the war’ - “great insight into people under duress” - “This WW2 novel follows the lives of 

a blind French girl and a German soldier. Of course their paths cross, but in the end, war stories don’t 

always finish “happily ever after”.  

The Help - ‘ A good portrayal of the middle class 60’s America’ - “An entertaining book giving insight 

into the lives of the black maids raising the upperclass white American children to illustrate the racial 

segregation of the time. Brilliantly written.”  

One Life - ‘A somewhat disappointing book from Kate Grenfell’ - ‘ An interesting generational setting’ - 

“This Book is a very self indulgent biography by Kate Grenville of her mother. she is a much better 

historical novelist than a biographer.”  

People of the Book - ‘ Geraldine Brooks is a wonderful author; imaginative, inventive and a pleasure 

to read - ‘ Full of fascinating stories’ - “Best book she has written, showing her skills in research and 

imagination”  

A big thank-you to all members of the group for your contributions. Opinions are always many and 

varied which enhances discussion. Listening to all perspectives of the same novel is a good reason to 

attend!!  

Pam Brennan (U3A Bookclub co-ordinator) 

 

MODEL RAILWAY VISITS… 

 

This term offered a visit to the two model railways of Grampian Model Railroaders http://www.gmrinc.org.au, 

and Wayne Farey’s own private model on the old South Australian railway tracks including a township, and 

what a genuine treat they both were.  

   

We were very impressed, listening to Grampians Model Railroaders Clyde Humphries describe the technical 

abilities of the engines and the tracks of new age model railways. The large exhibition is sculpted into miniature 

http://www.gmrinc.org.au/


re-creations of countryside, and we watched them with delight travelling along the visible and 

invisible/magnetic routes. Rolling train stock, buses, B doubles, a police car, a CFA truck, nifty small dried 

plants poly filled and sprayed to look like gum trees….. a lot of smiling and some boyhood memories too!  A big 

thanks to the group for spending their good time with us, sharing knowledge, their enthusiasm, and dedication, 

and for hosting the morning for U3A Ararat!   

 

Lunch in Stawell, and 13 of us who had the time travelled on to Pomonal 

to see  Wayne Farey’s intricate and stunning set up.  We all squeezed into 

his woodfire heated shed. We might agree that Wayne’s rolling stock was 

less techno based than the Grampians set up, but his attention to detail in 

the display was totally absorbing.  Tiny people tending to tiny pigs, chooks, 

tiny cattle in the cattle yard, tiny fences, sheep yards, tiny sheep, shearing 

sheds, gorges, tunnels, bridges, we were captivated by this created, 

diverse, miniature countryside.  Goods and passenger trains on the move, 

Wayne turned the lights off to reveal the tiny street lights - the passenger 

rail car lights were on too. Shed lights on again, Wayne encouraged us to 

find the 2 tiny snakes, the10 dogs less than half a small thumb nail size, 

the, was it five rabbits no more than a tack head size?  After taking in the 

absorbing inside display, we wandered outside in Wayne's imaginative and 

unique 3 acre native garden and then shared his home made afternoon 

tea.  Thanks for your real generosity Wayne! 

 

Attached are links to large complicated and beautiful model railways that Don Atherton found, one in Germany 

and one in the US. 

 

https://youtu.be/ACkmg3Y64_s       

 

https://youtu.be/DFA02VhBeY 
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